From: Newman, Kathleen Subject: Budget meetings

Hi all,

As you prepare for your scheduled meetings to discuss the 18/19 biennial budget – the Governor asked that I note the following goals:

- Decrease top marginal income tax rate to 5.75%
- Decrease in overall budgeted spending to below 16/17 biennial levels
- Decrease number of state employees to 9,500

These will be unstructured conversations about your budget priorities. We had originally blocked three hours for these meetings but it is unlikely the entire block will be needed.

Please feel free to have your finance and budgeting people join if you like.

Don't hesitate to contact me with questions or concerns.

Kathleen

Kathleen Newman

Deputy Chief of Staff and Legislative Policy Director
Office of the Governor
State House Station 1
Augusta, Maine 04333-0001
207.287.4418 - office
207.592.0653 - cell
kathleen.newman@maine.gov